
 

20 November 2017 

Vice President Catanzariti 

Fair Work Commission  

80 William Street 

East Sydney NSW 2011 

 

By email: chambers.catanzariti.vp@fwc.gov.au  

 

Dear Vice President,  

Re.  AM2016/31 Health Professionals and Support Services Award 2010 & 

Nurses Award 2010  

We refer to the above matter and proceedings listed before the Fair Work Commission 

(Commission) on 27 – 28 November 2017 and 11 – 14 December 2017.  

We understand that the aforementioned hearing dates have been set aside to hear 

opening submissions and evidence. We write to advise that the Australian Industry 

Group (Ai Group) does not intend to appear during the hearings due to various 

conflicting commitments, including proceedings associated with AM2015/2 Family 

Friendly Work Arrangements.  

Ai Group continues to rely on its written submissions of 14 March 2017, 22 May 2017 

and 8 June 2017.  

Yours sincerely,  

 

Stephen Smith 

Head of National Workplace Relations Policy  


